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NEW GENERAL SECRETARY
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CHRIS McNAMARA is among many Mount Pleasant employees taking an early retirement and therefore is vacating his post as General Secretary of the Royal Mail Mount Pleasant Sports & Social Club.  Chris – the genial voice on the answer-phone – has always been an enthusiastic supporter of race walking and has done much to promote events in Post Office circles.  We wish him a long, healthy and happy retirement and thank him for all he's done.  Stepping into the General Secretary's Office is one well-known to all our readers – former Romford resident and still ardent Millwall supporter STEVE WYNN (our host at Blackheath Park).   We wish Steve all success in his new position.

YET ANOTHER O'RAWE WALKER ON THE WAY?
[image: image4.emf]

JAMIE O'RAWE's girlfriend REBECCA gave birth to a healthy baby girl, which they named DAISY.  Daisy weighed in at 8lbs 11 ozs.  Thanks to Chelsea and Alan for the wonderful news.

Our Congratulations to Jamie and Daisy!
DIG DEEP
Without making any points, Essex Walker raises questions that readers are asking.  For instance, does it really cost £50,000 merely to bid for the 2007 European Cup of Race Walking?  Let's face it, keen as we all are, the meeting will hardly be seen as the hottest ticket in town.  How many others are in the bidding?   One remembers, years ago, that the City of Sheffield spent a fortune bidding for the World Student Games – only to find out that no other country even wanted the low profile loss-making event in the first place!  And…if Earl's Colne Airfield is such an expensive place to hire, why do we keep shelling-out to hire the place?  Mind you, Essex Walker readers like the place, for they get to walk the near traffic-free 2½ miles perimeter track (not mindless short out-and-backs).  The best supported Essex League race in 2002, 2003 and 2004 was on the Earl's Colne long course.

STILL IN HIGH OFFICE
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Despite hanging up his bowler hat and putting away his teacup and saucer, recently retired top Civil Servant JOHN HALL is still the administrator supreme for CS race walking.  Quite apt really, as an increasing number of their walkers now race in retired capacity.  
OPEN 9 KILOMETRE HANDICAPS AT BLACKHEATH PARK


"Come on – let's be 'aving you".  Where are you all?  Blackheath Park is easy to get to via the A102 and Blackwall Tunnel with easy connections to the A12 and A13.  Blackheath Station has 4 trains per hour even on Sundays and an even better service on weekdays.  All trains stop at Lewisham (one stop away) which now has a direct rail connection from Metropolitan Essex via the Docklands Light Railway.  The 108 bus goes directly from Wanstead and Stratford via Blackwall.  There's plenty of car parking facilities and The Old Addeyans Clubhouse offers spacious changing rooms (which are locked while we race) and piping hot showers.  A friendly bar at reasonable prices is on site for a post-race chit-chat.  So why can't we attract some Enfield-sized fields?  It's a similar League format with your best 5-from-9 counting + team awards.   After 2 races, Blackheath regular MICK BARNBROOK heads the table, despite beefing about his most recent handicap allowance!   In close order behind Mick come Messrs. O'RAWE, HINTON and SHARPE.  But few have appeared in the opening 2 races so "Come on – let's be 'aving you".


Wednesday evening races (7pm) are to be staged on June 1st, July 6th and August 3rd.  The 'big-one' is on Sunday September 11th at 2.30pm;  when the 300th race will be celebrated, where it is hoped that all readers who have ever raced in this series will toe the line.  
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DIGNITARY
Former R.W.A. President PAUL NIHILL raced the Enfield League 5 Miles on April 9th, and gave a good account of himself.  As soon as he had changed, he was propelled forward as the dignitary chosen to present the awards.  A wise choice! 
WRITES MIKE HINTON
Dear Dave,


I read Arthur Thomson's letter in the last 'Essex Walker' with interest.  Since his comeback at the age of sixty eight after thirty years away from the sport, his progress is nothing short of amazing.


He has put in some cracking times since first appearing last year, and I am sure any age records in his age range are there for the taking.


The first recollection I have of seeing Arthur racing goes back to 1957.   It was the year I first started race walking, and my second event was at the now long defunct 'Highgate Harriers One Hour Walks' at Parliament Hill Fields.


After finishing my event the 'D' section 'slowest'.  I sat down to watch the following faster sections.


The 'B' section turned out to be the most enthralling with four walkers engaged in a ding dong battle for most of the hour.


These were Northcott of Highgate, the two Steyning juniors Sheppard and Denis Read (the younger brother of the previous year’s Olympic 50km champion Norman) and Arthur Thomson who then would have been about twenty/twenty one.  For lap after lap the lead alternated between the four of them and it was only in the last few laps that Northcott pulled strongly away to win.   Arthur wound up third covering 7 miles 276 yards in the hour, and from then of course went on to become one of the Country's leading walkers.


I am sure you have more to come Arthur, keep it going.


Regards,  Mike
HUSH-HUSH, THERE’S A WALK ON

Even when he was a Police pensioner, the late JOHN HEDGETHORNE would be first to get Essex Police successes through to ESSEX WALKER.  He was that pleased when their walkers did well that he wanted all to know what had gone on.  These days Essex Police are a modest outfit, preferring to keep their light under the proverbial bushel.  On April 20th at Tally Ho in Birmingham over 6½ circuits, the Police Athletic Association held their annual 10K Championship.  Despite the unavailability of big-guns PETER RYAN (frequently a past victor) and DENIS SHEPHARD, the ESSEX POLICE earned the silver team medals behind their WEST MIDLAND’s hosts and ahead of The Met.  Enthusiastic STEVE KING led home the Essex team, who were closed-in by ever fit LANCE WILLIAMS and regular entrant ANDY EVES.   Just a second behind Andy, in 73.52, was Ilford A.C. runner JOHN MACKENZIE who was making his race walking debut at the age of 50.   John admitted being stiff on the following day – indeed also on the following Sunday!  John was grateful for Steve’s pre-race coaching.   It proves that Steve can motivate newcomers!   An Essex Police lady, AMANDA POLLARD, is the new British Police championess.  Congratulations to all the Essex Police walkers.   In the RYAN CUP (British Police v Civil Service),  the latter won and included STEVE ALLEN in their ranks.  Info on this meeting is still patchy, but other Essex Walker readers must have been involved.

HUSH-HUSH, THERE’S A WALK ON
DAVE SHARPE was first with the news of the inaugural 5 Miles Walking Race on Canvey Island (24th April) which he won in 47.22 from local prospect PHILIP BARNARD who clocked 47.48.  Next home was first lady LIZ STOCKER in 51.53 followed by 3rd man LAURENCE DORDOY in 52.05.   Dave reports that the walk drew 13 entrants and started 15 minutes before the main race – which was the established and popular NICOLA 5 Miles Memorial Run, staged in memory of the late and much-missed Nicola Kemp.  So it drew in a bakers dozen of walkers.  Just think, if somebody had told ESSEX WALKER, it could have been ‘plugged’ in our March and April editions and all our many readers would have been in the know?  For 2006, perhaps a full Essex League 5 Miles Walk could be on the card.  Worth thinking about!
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W.D. SYMES R.I.P

Our previous issue of Essex Walker reported that The Centurions now boasted 4 members who were in their 90s.  I hope we were not tempting fate; for since publication we have parted company with Centurions Vice-President BILL SYMES at the age of 92, following a lengthy spell in hospital.  Sadly while there, Bill suffered a fall and that brought about his sad death.   Bill walked the 103½ Miles from Birmingham-to-London in Coronation Year clocking 23.35.31, passing the 100 Miles post in 22.35.03.  He did so in the colours of Queen's Park Harriers, whose vest he wore with enthusiasm well into old age.   As for walking 100 Miles in under 24 hours, he showed stamina by completing this feat on 8 occasions.  He was allocated No. 216 and in 1982 was elected a Vice-President. After hanging up his racing shoes, he enjoyed attending races and keeping up-to-date with goings-on.  He often travelled to the Chippenham-to-Calne to spectate and encourage those racing; being roadside for the memorable 50th and final celebration of that point-to-point classic.  Bill and Cathy Sutherland were long-time friends and advised of his hospitalisation earlier this year in Charing Cross Hospital.  The February issue of Essex Walker promulgated details of Ward visiting times, and it's touching to note that a number of our readers did pay visits or sent get-well cards and messages.  We say farewell to a grand old boy who had a good innings; and extend our condolences to Bill's family members.

WRITES SANDRA BROWN

Dave,

Bill was a Centurion through and through.  I am very sorry to hear about his death.  Our thanks to Bill Sutherland for being in touch with the family on behalf of the Centurions.  I'd like them to know that Centurions share their sense of loss at a sad time, and of respect, affection and pride as we celebrate Bill's memory.

Kind Regards,  Sandra.

CONDOLENCE FROM JACK BRAY
Please convey our sincere condolences to the family.

Best Regards,..Jack Bray.  M.A.
EMAILS CHRIS (THE SCRIBE) FOSTER
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Loads going on in the world of Scouting.  The website www.scouts.org.uk is worth looking at during the weekend.  They have given me my own column "Fozzy On A Friday" which appears on the front page between Friday and Monday.


I am getting to the gym twice a week to build up muscle in my right leg.  As soon as I do anything energetic on the treadmill I start getting problems, so my days as an 'alternative athlete' are fading.


Sorry to hear about Martin's Mum.


Kind Regards,


Chris.

Adds Hon. Ed.
Chris is fitter than he claims; for on his website "Fozzy" has announced his intention to ascend the climbing wall at Gilwell Park!
AFTER 294 RACES AT BLACKHEATH PARK
Master statistician STEVE WYNN has run his abacus over the finishers in the long established 9K series.  138 different walkers have completed 10 or more races.  The only 4 walkers to have passed 100 are all Centurions with Essex connections:  Sharpie is well clear on 141, which is remarkable when you consider his career includes retirement breaks.  Nowadays seldom-seen Loughton 2nd claimers KEN and BOB WATTS are on 116 and 110 respectively.  DAVE AINSWORTH is on 109.  Three walkers are in the 'nervous nineties' as they say in cricket.  With STUART BENNETT (London Vidarians) retired on 94 and HANS RENNIE off the scene on 92, then local man MICK BARNBROOK is the bookies favourite to be next to reach 100.  Mick is sandwiched between these two worthies on 93.   Three walkers are in the 80s – ever enthusiastic ALAN O'RAWE (88), MICK SCAMELL who appears to have faded from the scene (82) and the late BILL KING (80).  If Mick gets his pumps on again, he can make the ton!   Four are in the 70s: BILL MUNTZER (76), STEVE UTTLEY (74),the late BILL SYMES (74) and DAVE MAYNARD (72).  Top 3 Ladies are GERALDINE LEGON (28), ANN SAYER (20) and the late PAM PHILLIPS (17). Awards are made for those reaching 20 (Bronze), 30 (Silver), 40 (Gold), 50 (Special) and 100 (Momento).
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WRITES DAVE SHARPE

Dear Captain. Birdseye,


Recently Mick Barnbrook was moaning yet again at Blackheath and also at Enfield about the clash of the National Championships with his pet race – the Church-to-Church.  Well also on that day is the Vets Track & Field Championships at Battersea Park.  Well, we do get the National dates from John Howley and most people plan their races around them, so why not move the Church-to-Church to a later date.  There will always be a moan about traditional dates.  Well there are races that are long gone which used traditional dates, so we can move with the times – not by snail or sideways movements of a crab.


Yours truly, D.W. Sharpe


I.A.C. Walking Secretary.
Adds Hon. Ed.
The official R.W.A. Fixture List (issued on April 1st) shows 5 events on Sept 4th – in addition to the R.W.A. promotion, though 1 event (300th LPR 9K) has now moved to September 11th.  One of those events on September 4th is the Eastern Vets Track & Field Finals at Bedford.
EMAILS ROSEMARY DRUKES

Dear Mr. Ainsworth,


I am really grateful to have received a copy (via Email) of The Essex Walker newsletter and felt I must write and thank you for the prominent insertion of our forthcoming Church to Church event on the 4th September.  It goes without saying how very grateful we are for any additional publicity of the event and should like to thank all those walkers from the UK who continue to support the Sarnia Walking Club.  We aim to welcome all who take the time and incur the expense of visiting Guernsey and it is more than satisfying to see that we have made 'front page news' in the April edition.  Thank you so much.


Kind Regards


Yours sincerely, Rosemary C. Druckes
THANK GOD FOR THE ENGLISH LANGUAGE

The following signs have been spotted:

In the toilet of a London office – TOILET OUT OF ORDER, PLEASE USE FLOOR BELOW.

In a Laundromat – AUTOMATIC WASHING MACHINES, PLEASE REMOVE ALL YOUR CLOTHING WHEN THE LIGHT GOES OUT.

In an Office – WOULD THE PERSON WHO TOOK THE STEPLADDER YESTERDAY PLEASE BRING IT BACK OR FURTHER STEPS WILL BE TAKEN.

In an Office – AFTER TEA BREAKS STAFF SHOULD EMPTY THE TEAPOT AND STAND UPSIDE DOWN ON THE DRAINING BOARD.

Outside a second-hand shop – WE EXCHANGE ANYTHING – BICYCLE, WASHING MACHINES ETC., WHY NOT BRING YOUR WIFE ALONG AND GET A WONDERFUL BARGAIN?

In a health food shop window – CLOSED DUE TO ILLNESS.

At a safari park – ELEPHANTS PLEASE STAY IN YOUR CAR.

At a conference – FOR ANYONE WHO HAS CHILDREN AND DOESN'T KNOW IT, THERE IS A DAY CARE CENTRE ON THE FIRST FLOOR.

[image: image10.wmf]Notice in a field – THE FARMER ALLOWS WALKERS TO CROSS THE FIELD FOR FREE.  THE BULL CHARGES.

A Leaflet – IF YOU CANNOT READ, THIS LEAFLET WILL TELL YOU WHERE TO GET LESSONS.

Repair shop door – WE CAN REPAIR ANYTHING (PLEASE KNOCK HARD ON THE DOOR – THE BELL DOESN'T WORK)  f
AND ATHLETICS IS SHORT OF CASH?
Winner of the Flora Ladies London Marathon, Paula Radcliffe, earned just under £525.000 for her morning's work.  The lions share of that sum was £265,000 start money – i.e. paid for just turning up.  In 2004 Paula earned more than £2 million in appearance fees and winnings.  During that year those much publicised races in which she dropped out of were those without earnings attached!  The winner of the first London Marathon Ladies section was Joyce Smith, a wages clerk from Watford, who received a trophy  (which had to be returned), medal and watch worth £100.  In the 2005 version of the same race, almost £525,000 changed hands up front, while behind were big-hearted participants (among them our readers) who were slogging it out to garner a few hundred pounds here-and-there for good causes.  "I don't run for the money" was Paula's response to an interviewer's question.  It's not Paula's fault that athletics economics is all gone to pot.  With such huge sums floating around athletics, how come so little of it reaches the grass roots?  Why does the RWA have to exist on a tight budget, and even efforts to mount a bid for a truly amateur competition at Royal Leamington Spa have to be funded by appeals and fund raising etc., when so much money is swilling about in the trough?   D.A.

FAREWELL FROM KATEN ENGLAND (Nee EMBLETON)

Hi Dave,

Well, we’ve finally had enough of the UK.   From May 23rd, 2005, our contact details will be

373 Onan Road # 05-10

Singapore 424775

Tel: +65 6345 6648

All e-mail addresses remain the same.

Of course we’ll miss the weather, high income tax, Tony Blair, etc.,

Hope all’s well with you,

Karen.
NORTH OF THE BORDER
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The annual Postmen’s Walk in York (or rather the Postmen’s piss-up) is moving even further north and also moving up in distance.  Instead of racing and drinking in York the Posities are heading for Edinburgh where thy will line up for the Great Scottish Walk.  It’s a mass participation event which finishes at the famous Meadowbank Stadium.  BILL SUTHERLAND, who often helps out at LPR races, appeared in the GSW some years ago and wrote a most informative article about his experiences – in a city where he has happy memories (having earned the bronze medal in the 1970 Commonwealth Games 20 Miles Walk, which also finished with a circuit of Meadowbank Stadium).  In those Games, Bill gained Scotland’s first medal of many.

CALL TO OUR ESSEX WELSH QUALIFIED READERS

Well known author JACK THOMAS, who penned the Walking Chapter in the recent Athletics Association of Wales Handbook, is seeking your best times.  Could all our Welsh qualified readers send John details/times of all their major performances at all recognised events as a veteran?


You have until next winter to unearth these facts – but please don't leave it until the last knockings!  Jack will collate all the walkers contributions, before passing them on to A.A.W. President and respected statistician JOHN COLLINS (who placed 3rd in the 2004 Welsh Veterans Walking Championship and therefore merits a favourable mention in his own publication).


Address details:
Mr. John Thomas, 'Mandervilles', Meadowlands Close, Park Seymour, Gwent. South Wales. NP6 3JR.
WRITES CARL LAWTON

In discussion with the Enfield flyer Mr. Martin Oliver last Saturday HE suggested that we might still hold the LICC race and the Enfield as planned but reduce the distance and delay the start of the latter so people can do both (or all do the LICC race only as an Enfield League).


Maybe you can put out feelers in your next issue.


I had an awful dream last weekend.  I got beaten by Dave Sharpe.  Strange what happens when you are asleep.  I'll be back!!!!


Retired of Carshalton.
ESSEX 20 MILES

Could potential entrants let Hon. Ed. Know of their likely participation, so as we can plan for feeding etc.,

WRITES LESLEY RICHARDSON


Thanks for the mention in the April edition of the Essex Walker, however in his haste to be first with the news Sharpie wasn't completely sharp on the facts.  I did in fact win a Bronze medal in the 4 x 200m W35 relay at the said championships, but I did not win a gold in either of the two sprint races being the 60m or 200m that I competed in individually.  It was nice to be elevated in position for the consumption of your readership but I thought I would set the record straight in case people may think my imagination had run away with me.  I was in fact 12th in the 200m and 10th in the 60m.


Also I spent the rest of the time in Sweden taking photographs.  If you care to browse www.rikko2photo.co.uk you will be able to enjoy memories of the 10K road race, "without the lights so we can see ze knees", resulting in a Swedish man competing in his underpants, all in the name of pedestrianism and the IAAF's rules.  They competed with snow on the ground, I take my hat off to them.  There are also pics of the more civilised 3K track walk.  Enjoy!


Kind regards


Lesley Richardson.

(Lesley returned from the European Masters Indoor Athletics Championships, Eskilstuna, Sweden)
UNIVERSITY CHALLENGE

In the 2nd semi-final, one of the teams earned a round of spelling posers after getting their starter question right.  "How do you spell toe as in 'toe the line' as used in athletics terms.  They got it wrong by responding 't-o-w'.  Smug Jeremy told them it was spelt 't-o-e' which probably made millions sitting at home in their armchairs equally smug!

NOT MY FAULT

This could apply to both the Editor and the supplier of erroneous information (i.e. duff gen).  Again in this edition we have to correct facts, from the previous issue, that were totally wrong.  Back in 1999 (after one reader had sent me details of another reader's retirement) the subject of this information was not best pleased.  Far from retiring, he continued racing and even regained his international status and is still active.  Essex Walker relies on readers to submit items for consideration – and welcomes such inputs.  Essex Walker, back in 1999 issued a request that all readers double-check their facts before submitting them.   We have repeated this request on occasions and do so again.  The latest cock-up concerns the achievements of an athlete at the European Veterans Championship; which were not quite as great as they were hyped-up to be by the information supplier.   Modestly the athlete herself was the first to put the record straight – then followed by the Team Manager.  Another half-dozen or so readers have also felt the need to tell the Editor that he's got it all wrong!  To be fair, the information supplier points out that he was given confusing information saying, "I was told that the athlete had produced a 'golden performance' which I presumed to mean that it had brought a gold medal.  I actually saw the bronze medal and it honestly looked to be of a golden colour".  So we can see how the confusion arose – but it's still worth again asking our contributors to double-check their facts before submitting them.
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LINDA SPINKS IS APPEALING

Linda Spinks is planning to take part in a trek through the lava fields of Iceland this summer, so can be seen on a regular basis getting the miles in around the Suffolk countryside (including an appearance at this June's Moulton '5').


Participation in this event is aimed at raising money for the British Wheelchair Sports Foundation, a charity that recognises that sport plays a vital role in the rehabilitation of those with disabilities and can often be a catalyst for increased confidence, self esteem and a positive outlook on life.  For others it provides a way to maintain a healthy lifestyle or to explore new talents and strive for hours in the competitive arena.  For all there is a sense of achievement.


In order to take part she must raise at least £1,875, a large proportion of this going directly to the charity.   In order to meet this target various events have been planned, most notably for the readership of the Essex Walker, a Beetle Drive which is going to take place at the New Astley Club, Newmarket in the evening following the Moulton walk. 


In addition you will be able to donate sponsorship in the traditional way.


If you would like to help by either sponsoring  or providing prizes, items for raffles and auctions at the various events, please contact us by the methods shown below.  Similarly if you would like further details of the event or the charity.  Alternatively you can donate securely on-line via the following website.  http://www.justgiving.com/lindaspinks
Phone:- 01638 – 751146  
E-mail:- Linda.spinks@btopenworld.com
Charity Challenge Website:- www.charitychallenge.com
British Wheelchair Sports Foundation:- www.bwsf.org.uk
FROM A. SNOOP – OUR MAN AT THE KEYHOLE!
At an R.W.A. meeting:  "Hmmm, there's a lot of fixtures down for September 4th".   "Well we'll hire Earl's Colne on that day and stage our Championship and Trials!"   Was the previous issue too harsh in its criticism?  Apparently not, for only one adverse comment was received (and that second-hand via an intermediary).  Umpteen comments have been received in favour of what was written.   Essex Walker is not seeking to have a foot in both camps; but our Officials deserve sympathy as so few rank-and-file participants ever bother to tell those who are elected to represent them, of their views on anything.   One leading light from Essex expressed his support for the Essex Walker article in the April issue, but as always 'off the record'.   For over a decade he's frequently uttered, "Why don't you say this or write that?"   Yet, not once, had he ever put his name to anything when asked, "Why don't you write in and put your name to your own views?"   It's a good job that Newsletter Fanzines express rank-and-file views!

SOUTHERN AREA OF THE RACE WALKING ASSOCIATION

Letter from the President, Pam Ficken

Dear Race Walking Colleague,

President's Appeal


I feel very privileged to have been elected to serve a third term as your Area President and I have hesitated before sending out my President's Appeal.  You have given generously to my two earlier Appeals and I am extremely grateful.   At the Committee meeting on Monday last I raised my concerns and received support that I should make a further Appeal which is traditionally made by the President..  I hope you do not think this is one Appeal too far!


I would like to support Peter Marlow, RWA President, in his objective to raise the required monies to stage the European Cup at Leamington Spa in 2007.  As you probably know this coincides with the Centenary of the RWA and would it be a fitting way to celebrate this great occasion.


I would be very grateful if you could support my President's Appeal to enable me to make a donation to Peter's Appeal.  All monies received would be put towards our bid to hold the European Cup, and the decision is to be made this coming June.  We are optimistic of a positive result.


Once again, my thanks to you all for your support.  It is greatly appreciated.


Yours in Sport,


Pam Ficken,  President, SRWA.
THE OPINIONS OF DAVE SHARPE

Dear Dave,

I have been thinking about the great walkers I have seen and walked against.

Best Style
George Coleman, Margaretha Simu, Peter Marlow.

Top Juniors
Jackie Lord, Dave Cotton, Jill Barrett, Roy Sheppard.

Top Women
Carol Tyson, Lisa Langford, Marion Fawkes, Irene Bateman.

20 Kilometres
Paul Nihill, Roger Mills, John Webb, Olly Flynn.

50 Kilometres
Bob Dobson, Jake Warhurst, Chris Maddocks, George Nibre.

I wonder if other walkers can compare lists of their top walkers?

D.W. Sharpe

Adds Hon. Ed.
Dave's span extends into 4 decades, to wit 70s/80s/90s and he's currently going strong in the current decade.
FAMOUS FARES
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Latest in STEVE ALLEN'S Taxi was Lady Newsreader Moira Stewart and the discussion in the Taxi was – The Michael Jackson Trial.  Steve commented that she was a very charming Lady. 
VETERANS A.C. TROPHIES
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It's not only Essex where trophy discipline appears to be poor.  The April newsletter of V.A.C. asks if it's worth paying out on insurance when so many of their trophies are declared missing.  Their Secretary is taking stock of where they all are; so if you've got one in your attic, garage, outhouse or even on your M.F.I. wall unit (and it's been there for years) please declare this fact to DENNIS WILLIAMS on 020 8543 – 6112. 
WRITES MIKE SCAMELL
Dear Essex walkers,

I have not been active in race walking for several years (how time flies), but I still read the Essex Walker newsletter with interest and I'm always pleased to hear news about the exploits of old friends.  I still keep up a certain amount of training (I did a 16.5 mile session last Saturday – the longest since 1984!) and it is not out of the question that I may turn up and do the odd race later this year.  I am trying to build up my fitness level and reduce my lager consumption and waistline!   On 6th May, I will be moving house.  My new address will be:  8 Corringham Road, Wembley Park.  HA9 9QA.   Tel, 020-8904 6144, email m_scamell@yahoo.com (unchanged).


Have a great season of walking.  


Yours in Sport, Mike Scamell
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MONEY GOES TO MONEY

Dame Kelly Holmes wanted £20,000 just to appear and start (one of the 3 starters for 3 different start points).  She priced herself out of a job.  The standard London M
arathon fee for a celebrity starters is £5,000 just for pressing the klaxon horn, though many of those invited have waived their fee or donated it back to good causes, reports The Times.   Our local meeting starters, in their traditional red jackets, appear for modest expenses and often for nowt.   They work hard for an entire afternoon!  Dame Kelly can easily offset the lost of twenty grand, for she has signed a £150,000 head just to appear in 4 domestic televised athletics meetings prior to her competitive retirement.  The times also estimates that Dame Kelly will earn around £5 million in fees for appearances etc., before the next Olympic Games in 2008.
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DIFFERING REPORTS

No wonder it’s difficult to edit anything.  The first report in from Tally Ho Park announced that Essex Police were 2nd team in the British Police Championships.  Now comes another report to say that they’ve won it by a point.  Any further opinions?
WRITES ED SHILLABEER

SURE DO!   Hope to see a good turn out of all those worthies who urged me to revive Burrator when I was at Victoria Park over a year ago and at Guernsey last year.  My charity effort this year is two marathons on two continents for two beneficiaries!  viz, London 17/4/5, Big Sur 24/4/5. UNICEF and UCSW.   That should act as good training for the 30k at Burrator 1/5/5…. which should be a good loosener for the Euro 30k in Portugal 15/5/5.  Then as back-up for local sponsorship efforts, the Plymouth Half Marathon 29/5/5.


Yes, it was interesting to see writers in the Record underlining the benefits of us walkers' participation in local running races.  Mind you I am not sure my SW Vets X-C champs (Sidmouth, end Jan) run did me any good!


Yours in sport,


Walk Tall,


Edbanger…

Adds Hon. Ed.    His opening brief sentence in capital letters  refers to his concurrence with views about supporting the Guernsey Church-to-Church Walk on Sunday September 4th.
AND THEY GET PAID FOR IT

Sports pundits are numerous.  Chris Waddle advised his listeners to "Have a look at what Todd does here" when giving expert advice on an FC Semi-Cup Final.  And his listeners – they were all ears on BBC Radio Five Live!.
WALKER STOPPED IN HIS TRACKS
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In his heyday, Bill Sutherland BEM, has sped across Westminster Bridge on route to Brighton, starting on the 6 a.m. chime from Big Ben.  His foot journey across the same bridge took much longer on April 21st for he was stopped by the Police under Section 44 of the Terrorism Act, as he strolled along Westminster Bridge.  He is tall, well built, wears dark glasses and was near Parliament!   Such circumstances aroused suspicion.  He was questioned and searched before being given a slip of paper to confirm that he had been so stopped. Bill, with 30 years in 'The Job' was informed by the young Constable involved, that he could be stopped without reason. 
THE LOW PRESSURE APPROACH

More than anything else, this sport needs new faces – and the younger the better.  When we see newcomers it goes without saying that we make them truly welcome.  But please, please, please don’t try to pressurise them into joining this Club or that – or getting them to enter this race or the other.   Let newcomers ‘test the water’ and see how they take to walking.  If they’re enthused they’ll soon be asking themselves about various Clubs, races and functions.

JOHN GETS CASUAL

Man of many clubs, 'character' JOHN PERKINS who nowadays occasionally walks for Havering 90 Joggers, is also known in local cricket circles.  He's had a few clubs in the cricket world; and this summer he'll be displaying his talents as a medium-fast bowler for LIBERTY CASUALS.  Summer is a busy time for John, for in addition to his athletics commitments, he's a leading light at Havering Tennis Club.  New balls please!    
INFLATION
Antiques expert BOB DOBSON knows his way around Ebay, and he's spotted 'The Sport of Race Walking' on sale.  The hardback book was published by the Race Walking Association in 1962 for 5/- and the latest bid seen on Ebay is £5.01p.      
GOOD IDEA AND BAD IDEA  
Respected sports columnist IAN WOOLDRIDGE has commented on Lord Coe’s latest idea to try and win the 2012 Olympics for London.   The Noble Lord had promised that Britain would pay all the air fares for all the competitors, should the London bid be successful. Mr. Woodridge’s good idea is that this vast sum of money would be better spent on improving British athletics.  The gesture itself has proved to be a bad idea and resulted in a humiliating climb-down, with this generous offer now rescinded.  The £15 million package attracted the attention of the IOC Ethics Committee, and an investigation has been launched into possible rule violations.
IN THE RUNNING

Veterans A.C. stage 5 Mile walks and runs around the Queen's Carriageway at Battersea Park.  They are considering that the August race, under the latter code, be conducted over 3 equal circuits.   Watch this space! 
A Wimbledon Common horse rider has claimed that her animal was upset by a runner, and local stable owners are now advised of running fixtures.
BE CAREFUL
In a survey of car insurance claims in relation to registered policyholders, walking venues feature highly in the list of hot spots.   Croydon comes 4th with Ilford and Enfield 7th and 8th respectively.  So…be careful out there on the streets.  And the safest place to be a motorist?  It's Galashields & Borders, which is a bit off our patch.
EMAILS MAURICE DOOGAN

Talkative, Jack the lad wannabe, Sharpie, is prone to exaggeration.


His early morning telephone call to you was incorrect.  Lesley Richardson did not win a bronze medal in the sprints at the recent European Veterans Indoor Championships, nor did she win a gold in the replays.  She won a bronze medal as part of the quartet that made up the W35 4x200 Relay Squad.


What Sharpie should have told you (even though they may not be Essex boys) was that Arthur Thomson won the Gold Medal for both the M65 Outdoor 10k Road Walk and the M65 Indoor 3k Track Walk, despite the trauma's he suffered with the near non-existent transport arrangements, at these European Veterans Indoor Championships.  Colin Turner, M60 also won the Silver medal for the same two races in his age category.


Maurice,  British Masters Athletics Team Manager

(Also looking after the walks in the absence of Eric Horwill)
THE ANSWER LIES IN THE SOIL

All action PETER CASSIDY, the previous Hon. Ed. of Essex Walker, still edits 2 other publications.  As well as LOUGHTON LINES, which is always a right riveting read, Peter is responsible for the ESSEX GARDENS TRUST NEWSLETTER.
WALKERS IN THE BIG EVENT

Congratulations to all who pounded the streets, and for the money they raised for whatever causes.  Thanks also to all those who have pledged money for these good causes.  The first London Marathon was held back in 1981 and 6,255 finished it (including Sharpie who walked it).  A special banquet was held in Park Lane this year to honour the 29 who have completed every London Marathon since race No.1.   Were any walkers among them?   Nowadays seldom seen Jerry Everett must have got close to receiving an invitation.
Two of Ilford Athletic Club's walkers lined up for Sunday morning's Flora London Marathon.  Steve Allen, also a talented runner, decided to run in what was his 14th appearance in the big race.  Six of his finishes have been sub 2 hours 45 minutes, but he had little chance of achieving such high standards this year – for to boost his charity raising efforts, he donned a Postman's Uniform complete with mail sack and peaked cap!   With such clobber, the best he could hope for would be a 2nd class delivery at the finish line!    His efforts were not helped when he hit a road bollard at the 3 miles' mark near the Woolwich Ferry terminal and took a heavy tumble.  Nevertheless he recovered well and ran with a spring in his step to the 16 miles' marker before he began to fade, reaching the line in 3 hours and 38 minutes.

Another marathon regular and charity fun raiser, big-hearted Dave Sharpe chose pedestrianism as his mode of progression.  Sharpie, who appeared in the inaugural London Marathon as a walker, walked well to the 18 miles point where he pulled a leg muscle.  He walked his pain off and got going again around the 21 miles' point finishing in 5 hours and 3 minutes – though he pointed out that the clock had been running for over 9¾ minutes before he even reached the start line!  

Also involved were Edbanger and John Hall (both walking) and Maureen Noel who was in the running.
EARLY DOORS
The July 2nd Enfield League race is to start at 11 a.m., so as you can all go down the road to support the London League 3,000 metres walk (also staged by Enfield & Harringey A.C.).  Details of how to reach the Harringey track will be available at the morning meeting.

CONGRATULATIONS
We wish BILL GILHAM all the best when he gets married on Saturday July 2nd.  Widower Bill is Michael Croft’s father-in-law and was a member of Ilford A.C. for many years – as both a runner and an official.  Bill is equally well known in Metropolitan Police athletics circles and he once worked under fellow Ilford athlete Inspector LEW MOCKETT at Barkingside nick, where he served as a Sergeant.  Bill also used to be a regular attender at the Met. Police Walking Dinner & Reunion.  Bill is a most active cyclist; and his wife-to-be hails from the cycling world.  We wish them both many years of happiness. 
WHERE WERE YOU ALL?

Edbanger organised the Burrator 35K as several walkers asked him when he was going to revive this once well-supported event?  So he put it on.  It was cancelled at the proverbial 11th hour when only 4 entries were received.  Thanks Ed, for trying and for your efforts.
WELCOME RETURN

Former Essex League champion MICK GRAHAM made a welcome return to racing action on May Day at Blackheath Park.  The last time he appeared there, he left a wad of notes from his trading activities with Organiser STEVE WYNN while he raced – and in his haste to head back to Suffolk, forgot to collect his wad.  Mick’s a busy lad, for as well as being a top walking judge he’s also Leader of Haverhill Town Council.  Mick has joined the Lib-Dems and is also seeking election to Suffolk County Council.  That means he’s left the Haverhill Representative Alliance – leaving fellow Councillor MABON DANE (another former Essex League champion) as its only member!  Also on May Day, MICK BARNBROOK briefly deserted his political campaigning to race and peddle entry forms for September’s Church-to-Church Walk.  Needless to say, the two Political Micks had a changing room natter.  Said Mick G. to Mick B. “Best of luck – because you’ll need it!”

SPECIAL OFFER

Those who made contributions to wannabe politician MICK BARNBROOK's election campaign were offered a visit to the House of Commons terrace when/if (we'll know by the time this comes out) he is elected as M.P. for Old Bexley and Sidcup.  I suppose it's a case of 'on the house, in The House'.
FIXTURES CLASH – SOLUTION FOUND FOR SATURDAY JULY 2ND

Enfield & Harringey A..C. are based at the Queen Elizabeth Stadium (in Donkey Lane) and at the New River Sports and Recreation Centre (at the junction of White Hart Lane and Wolves Lane).  They are only about 4 miles apart as the crow flies.  As it stood, walking races were listed for 2.30 p.m. and 2 p.m. at the 2 respective venues.  So as walkers can appear at both venues – the Enfield League 5 Miles has been brought forward to 11 a.m.   You all know where Donkey Lane is!  To get to the New River Track, just drive south along the A10 and ¾ mile past the Great Cambridge roundabout, you’ll reach White Hart Lane.  Don’t turn left towards Tottenham Hotspur’s football ground, but turn right and you’ll reach E & H’s other track in less than ¾ mile.  At 2 p.m. it’ll be the London Inter-Club Challenge with an all-comers 3,000 metres walk (+2,000 metres Y.A.G. if support warrants).  Martin Oliver points out that a bus route runs from the pub on the corner (Halfway House) to White Hart Lane with around 20 minutes journey time. The nearest station to the New River Stadium is WOOD GREEN (Piccadilly Line) which is just a short walk away.  It’s important that we put up a good show, as the track walk gives us a showcase at a general athletics meeting.  CARL LAWTON used his influence to get us in the London Inter-Club Challenge, so let’s go for a doubly-good turnout at both nearby venues.

JOKER IN THE PACK

Edbanger was seen walking the Flora London Marathon – in a Jesters Hat!

TIGHTARSICUS ATHLETICUS

Last month’s article about athletes going to the ‘free readers counter’ at W.H. Smith and reading ‘Athletics Weekly’ before returning it to the rack brought a further comment from MARTIN OLIVER.  He said “Railway enthusiasts are even worse than athletes – they spend ages reading railway magazines, from cover-to-cover, before returning them to the rack”.
BIG BROTHER IS WATCHING YOU
STEVE UTTLEY has moved to South Ockendon, and on his first training walk from his new abode, he bumped into fellow local resident ALEX ALLEN.
WELCOME ABOARD

Postie MICK SUTTON is now appearing in an Ilford vest, and we extend a warm welcome to him at Essex events.

SILENCE OBSERVED

After a short speech by STEVE WYNN, a period of start-line silence was observed at May Day’s Blackheath race in respect of the late BILL SYMES.
ADVICE
International RON WALLWORK during his stint as M.C.  at a recent Enfield League Meeting presentation urged all walkers to support track walks that are included in County Championship meetings.  Essex promotes 2 such championships, over 3,000 and 10,000 metres, and we call on our readers to act on Ron's wise words – year after year!

BREMNER, BIRD AND FORTUNE
Colchester M.P. BOB RUSSELL, one of walking's great friends as we all well know, was lampooned on this show in April.  His use of Parliamentary time on the safety of mechanised wheelchairs and also to promote Darts as a future Olympic Games sport, attracted the satirical attack.
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EXPERIENCE


IS CALLED UPON


We congratulate RON WALLWORK, who once amassed Essex League points for Colchester, and who has been selected as an International Team Manager for the 100 Miles race at Bar-le-Duc.  On the start line are Messrs. IAN STATTER (SWC), KEVIN MARSHALL (Ilford) and DAVE JONES (Redcar).








� EMBED CorelPhotoHouse.Document  ���





NOSTALGIA – ESSEX GOES TO SUFFOLK


The 3rd Blackheath Festival of Walking took place on 28th August 1977, with a bumper 8 race card (including a Family Paarlauf).  The Men’s 10K saw a trio better  50 minutes: DAVE STEVENS, TED ARDLEY and BOB DOBSON who were the respective 1-2-3.   Few Essex walkers were in SE3 that day as they were supporting the Mildenhall Gala 10K near the Suffolk airbase.  Here ROGER MILLS (45.14) and the late STEVE GOWER (45.15) were well clear of 3rd placed KEN CARTER (47.34).  The rest of the top 9 all bettered 50 minutes:  Messrs.  MIKE DUNION, ALAN KING, PETER RYAN, DENIS SHEPPARD, ERIC CROMPTON & BRIAN ARMSTRONG.  Just over 50 minutes were old warhorses the late JOHN HEDGETHORNE (10th) and PETER MARKHAM (11th).  Local man RON WALLWORK was 13th in 51.47 in the colours of West Suffolk A.C.  In close order behind Ron came Midlander MIKE ANGOVE (Greyfriars) and ROY SHEPPARD (Newham).  In 17th was JOHN MAY (then of the famous Metropolitan Walking Club).  First lady was CHRISTINE COLEMAN in 54.17.  Christine must have parted company with Highgate Harriers by then, for her appearance was in ‘Unattached’ capacity.  A place behind was RAF man DAVE BROWNING who now lives in Dereham and regularly reads his Essex Walker.   In 21st position came Peterborough resident and still-active BRIAN KEEGAN in 56 minutes exactly.   In 23rd spot came DAVE AINSWORTH and it was pleasing to note that several locals also made an effort to support the event; though with the exception of 24th placed J. MOWER of Ipswich Harriers, none were ever heard of again.  The result is in Issue 421 of the Record.  This also reports JOHN LEES as being the first Brighton man to win the London-to-Brighton, which he did in 7.54.32 being well clear of Frenchman ALAIN MOULINET (8.08.11)  John also merits a mention in the letters column;  as LEN RUDDOCK penned complimentary remarks about his performance at the 38 Miles Hastings-to-Brighton Walk, reference his talent on the Brighton seafront ‘Tannoy’.  Finally MARTIN OLIVER also graced the letters column.  He had just moved to the Midlands (Daventry) and was pointing out that Midlands fixtures were not being published, making it near impossible for him (and others) to find out what was going on!





HI-HO SILVER


Well done to Canvey Island prospect CHELSEA O’RAWE-HOBBS, who made sure that her long round trip to Sheffield counted for something.  In the Younger Age Group Grand Prix, Chelsea earned a silver medal by clocking 15.51 over 3,000 metres.  Many readers of this article would dearly love to achieve such a timing!





ESSEX LEAGUE EVENTS





Sun 15 May		Essex County 3,000 Metres Championship	Mayesbrook Park at 2.30pm


Sat 11 June		Essex County 20 Miles Championship		Basildon (Fords) at 1pm


Sun 24 July		Ilford Open 5 Miles ('B' race)			South Park at 10.30am


Wed 14 September	W.W.W. Open 5,000 Metres			Ashtons Playing Fields at 6.30pm





ENFIELD LEAGUE


Wed 11 May		Open/County/Club 3,000 Metres			Queen Elizabeth Stadium at 7pm


Sat 18 June		Open 5 Miles Walk				Moulton (near Newmarket) at 2.15pm


Sat 2 July		League 5 Miles					Donkey Lane at 11 a.m.





BEETLE DRIVE


Don’t forget folks. When you’ve got your breath back after the Moulton 5 Miles – you’re all invited along to the New Astley Club in downtown Newmarket for a Beetle Drive.
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